
Ms. Pease: 

 

Eileen Sullivan has passed your recent email on to me.  Apparently, Mr. Shackelford reported 

only part of what I said to him following my presentation to COPA.  I informed him that the 

Board would follow up on the testimony that Mr. Di Eugenio presented to the Board at the LA 

Hearing and we will.  Mr. Shackelford did accurately relate my skepticism about the memo that 

DiEugenio read to the Board.  I would, not, however, make too much of that.  My comment was 

off-hand and was based on my recollection of the manner in which I recalled Mr. DiEugenio, 

himself,  presented the memo.   


